
To whom it may concern, 

Thank you for the opportunity to present our written testimony on behalf 
of Senate Bill 114.

LCpl James Kimple (Freer) was born in Logan, Ohio, and was raised in 
Fairfield County. He attended Bloom Carroll High School. At 16 years 
old, James decided he wanted to join the Marine Corps to serve his 
country. James resided in Carroll until he went to Parris Island, South 
Carolina for boot camp. He made some of his best friends in boot camp 
and during his short time with CLB 1.

Upon completion of boot camp, he met his and Amber's son, Drake, for 
the 1st time at just a week old. He and Amber married on July 20, 2005, 
before he went on to attend MCT training. After he completed MOS 
school for Maintenance Management Specialist, he received orders to 
Camp Pendleton, CA. He was deployed to Iraq in early August 2006 for 
his 1st deployment.

Not long after returning home, he and Amber welcomed their second 
child, daughter Maleah. During their time at Camp Pendleton, they 
reminded residents of Ohio. They kept close ties to Fairfield County as 
his mother Cate Kimple (deceased), brothers Jovid and Parker Kimple, 
and son Dominic still resided in Carroll. After James’ first deployment, 
Amber and their children resided in Amanda, Ohio during deployments 
to be close to family and friends. James loved serving in the Marines 
and he did that with pride.

During his 2nd deployment, he was assigned to Combat Logistics 
Battalion 1, Combat Logistics Regiment 1, I Marine Logistics Group, 1 
Marine Expeditionary Force. On May 2, 2008, near Karma, Iraq, LCpl 
James. F. Kimple, at 21 years old, was KIA by a roadside bomb that 
exploded, hitting the Humvee he was gunning in. During his last 
conversation with his wife Amber, he said, “We are headed out on 
patrol; I promise I will call you and the kids when we get back.” The call 
Amber and his children received, however, was the call of him being 
reported as Missing in Action. Several hours later, we were notified that 
he and 4 others had been killed, which made it the deadliest month in a 
9-month span in Anbar Province.



His wife, children, and family held his funeral on May 11, 2008, in the 
Bloom Carroll Middle School gymnasium. Over 500 people joined us in 
celebrating his life. During the procession, which was led by over 70 
patriot guard riders to the Greenfield Cemetery where we laid him to 
rest with full military honors, more people lined High St. in Carroll and 
part of 33 to pay their respects. Being from a small town and a great 
county, James’ death affected the whole county and it was the 
community who came out to support him and our family. He is the 
hometown hero of Carroll to this day.

Fairfield County has always been our home; the support and love we 
received from everyone in Fairfield County and the State of Ohio was 
amazing. We could not thank everyone enough for all their support then 
and even now 16 years later. His memory continues to be honored. His 
life was tragically cut short and for this, his wife and 3 children would 
like to request that the portion of US 33 between Coonpath Rd NW and 
Pickerington Rd NW be named "Lance Corporal James. F. Kimple 
Memorial Highway.

Thank you. 
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